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Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:05pm.
Mike L. made a motion to approve the January 10th, 2010 meeting minutes, Tom D. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
Dallas Jellmberg came to the meeting and introduced himself as the coach of the East Bethel amateur baseball team called the Bandits. He was asked to come to one of our meetings to answer any questions we have about that league.  Dallas said that currently they use 3 fields for the team and Soderville field of course is one of them.  He appreciates all the work and money we have put into that field.  There is a lot of surrounding communities that have teams in this amateur league.  The St. Francis team lost its sponsorship this year so their team folded so the East Bethel team is thinking about playing on the St. Francis fields; Nowthen offered to have them move there but they declined that and the Ham Lake team might end up taking Nowthen up on that offer; for amateur baseball you can be any age but the average age is college age guys; they are looking to create a little bit more interaction among the amateur and youth baseball leagues; they want to create something so the kids leaving our older leagues know there is another place for them to play; there are 12 teams in the league and they play about 22 games per season.  Dallas thinks it is important that the teams in this league are willing to take new and younger players onto the roster each year because if they stick with the same players then their team will eventually die out; each team is allowed to have as many as they want on their rosters; Steve Miller mentioned that the East Bethel Bandits should have a banner on the Soderville Baseball field for advertisement and Dallas mentioned that the Bandits have a link to SAA on their website; Brian wanted to clarify that we can send our older players to any of the community teams and Dallas said that is fine or that we can send them all through him and he will help them determine what team to play for; Nancy said she can send an email out to the older players from last year about the amateur leagues.  Dallas said we can contact him anytime with any questions or if we want to plan a youth night or something like that.
Rick Fanning, SAA Clinics Coordinator – Rick talked about the pitching clinic that Mark Hamburger held on Saturday at the SAA building; he said  the parents and kids just loved Mark as an instructor;  Mark Yaeger is doing an offense clinic on Feb. 28th at SAA and the Defense clinic is March 28th at RMS; the numbers are low now but we will send out an email and typically more registrations have been coming in closer to the date of the clinics; then we have the big May 1st day camp at the Ham Lake fields and they will do all aspects of baseball on that day; Derrell will work on getting t-shirts for that camp; Rick said we are also doing the Slammin’ Sundays to open it up to kids to come hit and do soft toss and the kids are having a lot of fun with that; Rick sent out a donation letter to area businesses to get donations for the clinic and Nancy has received a few back already.
New Business
BATBA field use – They will be doing their May 7th tournament and the 13U tournament that they host but BATBA is also wondering about weeknights for this year; Greg talked to Randy today and they think it is just too early to tell and a lot of it depends on how it turns out at East Bethel and how many registrations we receive; Greg is not sure about allowing BATBA to use the grass infield when we are the ones that put the money into the field; Randy thinks all our home games for 13U should be on that field and everyone agrees with that; Greg will continue to talk to Ernie from BATBA but we won’t know until our registration is in; BATBA has agreed to work with SAA on the 13U Rec. State tournament that they have been hosting.
Coach clinic – Greg and Rick have been talking about this and having it here and having Tim Sikalski come for about 15 minutes; we should make sure the new coaches have his coaches manual; we will find out if he is interested in doing the larger clinic where they actually show techniques on hitting and such and Greg or Rick will contact him on that.  Steve Miller said that Joe Boyce is coaching a traveling team this year and he thinks Joe would do something like that too as he is more involved in baseball than softball as far as instructing.  Steve said we can rent a middle school so we can get all the coaches in at once so we can do it one night.  We will discuss this further at the next meeting.
East Bethel update – Greg said there has been a lot going on with East Bethel and the use of their fields and the cost that may end up going with that use; a lot of the confusion is that there is not many around that were here when the lease was decided on in the past; Greg has been talking with Jack Davis from the City and we have agreed to donate $3,000 and now they want us to sign this lease and pay so much money so we don’t agree with that philosophy; Tom D. and Greg have a meeting with the mayor of East Bethel tomorrow night and the Parks department has made a motion to keep things the same this year and nothing has gone to council yet; Brian B. said that there is no way any non-profit organization can agree to pay that much money to run the public youth organization so we would end up telling them to run their own program anyway and not agree to pay the field fees.  This will be discussed again next meeting.
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson – Teri will have it open for the May 1st clinic and will be ready for the start of the season.
.
Umpires – Hensler – Greg confirmed that Gail will be doing the umpires again this year.
In-house fast pitch – Lund and Blonigen – Steve gave an update on how Heather is doing as she has some medical issues right now and so is not here tonight; Nancy has been talking with Andover and Centennial about the upcoming season; Andover said they ended up not having enough girls register for fastpitch to form a team so he will have those girls register with us if they want to play; Dale and Nancy will take care of forming the teams for fastpitch in Heather’s absence; there will be a meeting with Colleen from Centennial and then there will be a meeting with the coaches from both organizations before the season mainly to discuss rules.  
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer – Greg has been dealing with MYAS and they have worked out our disagreements on team formation and North Star; we have a verbal agreement with them and they like what we are doing now and they have seen the letter on team formation.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Rajtar –Greg is hoping Dale will help out with what we did with the older boys last year and Dale said they played Gopher State; Dale said North Star won’t start until mid-May and the older boys are even later; so working with MYAS we are looking at forming tournament teams again for 12U and 13U – these tournaments would not be through MYAS, it is called an A tournament, they don’t want tournament teams at any AA or AAA level, but there are numerous tournaments that are designed for rec. teams; it is unfortunate that we are not able to advertise it on our registration though since they are letting us know this so late; there would have to be an outside tryout and uniforms would have to be ordered; Brian has reserved two tournaments for 12’s and for 13’s and there is nothing for 14’s and 15’s and it is quite challenging according to Brian to find tournaments for that age group; Mike stated that the uniforms are not budgeted for so it would have to be self funded so the coach that agrees to coach each age group will be responsible for paying for the tournaments with the team on their own and ordering t-shirts but we will help them with the tryout process and getting into tournaments.  Mike L. thinks it would be good to give the information out on this through the coaches instead of just through email as the kids will listen to their coaches more than email.
Traveling fast pitch – Miller – Steve said they had about 150 girls at the tryouts today; they are giving themselves more time this year to get the teams formed; there is a makeup try out on the 28th so teams will be posted shortly after that; some of these parents are holding back on registering until they know where those kids fall; there will be that one week with no late fee on the system so hopefully they will get in before that; some parents are going to wait to register until they know where their kids fall as they may end up trying out for another traveling association instead of playing in-house; Steve has their league meeting tomorrow night; individual teams are going to sanction ASA this year; rules may change to NAFA rules and they follow the high school rules; Steve may know tomorrow night what tournaments they may be hosting this season.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – no report
Field/Game Scheduling – McArthur – no report
Equipment – Braden N. – Nick was not present so Brian reported that they cleaned up the equipment room; Brian has a proposal on all the costs from Dave’s Sports and Brian said he will talk to Dale B. on what to order for fastpitch; we have used Dave’s in the past and the Board mentioned using Taho a little also; he has met with the Rawlings Rep. and he wants to see what those rates are first; then there will be an equipment stuffing week to put the bags together.  Brian and Nick will keep us informed on that date and time.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike talked about 2009 that we spent $9,000 more than we brought in because of the field improvements and spent more on equipment and uniforms because there were more players than we had expected; for 2010 we have a budget finalized but he does not have it in Quick Books yet and he has a $5,000 net profit so we have a little room for extras; he accounted a little higher for uniforms and equipment; we should be fine if we spend about the same as last year and we will monitor that as the time goes by; he would prefer to do things on a quarterly basis so at the end of March he will have a better idea of where we sit financially with all the registration numbers being in by then.
Fundraising – Braden – Nancy talked about the fundraiser and said the packets are here at the building and ready.  They are going to the people that come to the walk-in registrations as they register and the rest will be mailed in early March.  
Uniforms – Singh – Derrell has the uniforms ordered through Zuley Awards (formerly Andover Awards and Apparel) already; he is taking what we have and adding onto it; so we have a system on what we have on hand and anyone can look at the spreadsheet and see how many were ordered for each age group; the first order would be here by April 1st; We will order any additional uniforms if needed later to be here by mid-April; Derrell said with an early order we will have a better color selection; he made sure none of the colors were the same for the older girls this year since they play each other.
Photos – Nelson – Nancy talked about Sports Star Photography and that we have agreed to use them again for our photos; they have agreed to us receiving 15% of what the association orders from them for a 3 year contract again; Nancy likes the idea of staying with the same photographer so parents can order pictures of their kids over time.  They have done a great job for us the past three years so there really is no reason to switch.
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Registration update – Nancy said that the registrations are coming in at about the same pace as last year, we have about 300 of them now but with having the online registration the majority will come in at the end of the month; Nancy has been having some struggles with the new system and getting Evolve to cooperate with questions so this was discussed on how we should proceed; Evolve had sent over a contract saying in order for them to answer questions we would have to pay $600 up front and then $125 per hour on 15 minute increments; the Board does not think we should have to pay that up front fee as Evolve did not give us any of this information when they were at our Board meeting; everyone agreed that they were not clear on the fact that we would be charged just for asking questions; Nancy said she has to be able to ask them questions though so we will have to agree to pay the hourly rate until we know the system well enough to do everything on our own, the Board agreed and discussed paying that fee and Tom D. made a motion to approve paying Evolve on an as needed basis, Greg Z. seconded, motion approved.  Tom will talk to Evolve about waiving that $600 fee and just paying per question asked.
Old Business – 
Jim Doyle brought up the fact that he was surprised that we were using Evolve and felt like he missed a meeting.  He is wondering why that decision was made outside of a Board meeting and feels everyone should have been more involved in that decision.  It was replied to him that the few that discussed this just decided it was going to save SAA enough money that the decision just have to be made quickly.
Other 
By laws – there is a family law attorney that is looking at our By-laws per Tom D. so we should have an answer on how those look shortly.
The next meeting is set for March 21st, 2010 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell S., Dale seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 9:25pm.

